
Tudor Area Community Council Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, December 4, 2014 

First Church of God on MacInnes & Tudor 
 
Tod Butler, chair, called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m. and “handed the gavel 
over” to new chair Jake Tuckerman.  November’s meeting minutes were approved.   
 
Assembly Report (see below) Elvi Gray-Jackson & Dick Traini were both present. 
 
Legislative Report  Andy Josephson gave us an update on the meetings he’s been 
attending.  Noah Hanson spoke for Berta Gardener.  
 
Federation of Community Councils (FCC) Report  Ed Graff from ASD came to 
speak.  Dick Tremaine left (moving out of state) as president and Jeff Landfield is 
now the new president.   
 
Old Business  Thanks to Tod Butler for serving as our President for the past 3? 
years!  
 
New Business  Concern was voiced about the dangers of the MacInnes/Tudor 
intersection.    
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Colleen Carlson, Secretary 
 

Tudor Area Community Council Meeting – Assembly Report 
December 4, 2014 

 The Assembly held a special meeting on November 26th and 
approved all budgets.   

 Assembly proposed several amendments.  The Mayor accepted 95% 
of the proposed amendments.  It was one of the most amicable 
budget processes during the six years of the current Administration.  
Total budget:  $473.7M – almost $200,000 under the cap.   

 At the December 2nd meeting, the Assembly heard an ordinance 
submitted by Assembly Members Demboski and Evans to elect to 
allow permanent registration of certain motor vehicles and trailers 
within the Municipality for vehicles eight years or older.  The cost 
would have been $6M in additional property taxes or reduction in 
services.  The Assembly approved allowing only trailers at a cost of 
$210,000. 

Next Assembly Meeting:  December 16th, 2014 


